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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Christopher Nsor 994-1985(H) 393-9796(C) 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 

Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 209-3181(C)   

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 797-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 year Trustee Ken Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Joe Karlowitsch (562)243-8022(W) (562)825-9500(C) 

 Joe.karlowitsch@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#112 (206)950-3570 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

Brother O’Neal Duronslet – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Brother 

Brother William T. Torrescano 

Al Romero & Danny Dikilato – John Oliver’s Friend’s      Lauri (heart attack) 

Kirby Strayer Ken Peterson PGK’s Friend     Ann Serb – Bill Serb PGK’s Aunt 

 

Fred Navarro     Carlos Chavez PGK     Al Castellano (cancer)      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)     Jim Chavez 

Robert Escobar (recovering from heart attack)     Louie Chavez 

Bill Robertson (ill)     George Limar (parkinsons)     Carlos Chavez PGK 
 

 

Teresa (memory) – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Betty – Jim Chavez’ Wife 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife      Antoirette Cholewinski     Carol – Bob Marsh’s Wife      

Jim & Mimi DeRosa‘s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friends 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Aurelia Hains, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods -  Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Mary Helen (recovering) Leo Greigo Wife    Homebound of St. Irenaeus 

Antonia Rodriguez – Jorge Rodriguez’ Mother     Gloria – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Wife           

Hugh Dunaway (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Brother-in-Law           

Dennis Sill (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Bother-in-Law     Therese Connell (cancer) – Kevin Connell’s 

Sister 

Tom Gillman (recovering from a stroke), Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, 

 Emmet Payne (had a stroke during childbirth), Pat Daniels, David Larimore,  

– Family & Friends of John Oliver     Maussa Palo (kidney tumor) – Daniel  Rozak’s Aunt    

Jose Yanez (cancer), Sendy Zepeda (brain tumor) – Daniel Rozak’s Friend’s 

Sharon Reis – Benny Servin’s Friend     Margi Chafino – Leo Fernandez’ Cousin 

Mav Arenzane (alzhiemer) – Rolly Arenz GK’s Brother 

Kiko Limon – Parishioner & Neighbor of Ken Peterson PGK 

Iva (serious fall) & Denny Zeller – Neomi Serb’s Sister & Brother-in-Law 

Dela – Toni Cholewinski’s Friend 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

Brother Knights, 

  Just got back from State Convention in San Diego May 16 to 19, where Dave Abbott was 

elected as the California Council State Deputy. Steve Bolton from our Orange County Chapter was 

elected the State Secretary. Both will be serving us this Fraternal year 2019-2020. 

 Welcome to our new Brother Knights, Benjamin Servin and Anthony Galvan. Both 

completed their Admission Degree (1st) Degree on May 8, 2019 at St. Columbans Council Hall in 

Westminster 

 Thank you to all who helped on our Mother’s Day Flower Sale. A special Thank you to 

Daniel Rozak for taking the reign and taking charge on this event. The sale was a tremendous 

success, we were able to donate $ 510.50 to the La Habra Life Center.  

 We are nearing the end of the 2018-2019 Fraternal Year. We need on more Faith in Action 

project and 4 more new members to complete the Star Council requirements. Our Brother Rick 

Tkach and Brian Cota are both leading in this project, “Consecration if the Holy Family”. Here is an 

extract from the flyer: 

A Higher Purpose  

 Invite each family in your parish to consecrate themselves to the Holy Family. Revitalize 
our parishes by urging our parish families to devote themselves to the ideal model of familial love 
set by Jesus, Mary and Joseph.  

Overview  

 To help families live out the joy of Christ, Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William Lori has 
composed a prayer through which families will come together to consecrate themselves under the 
protection of the Holy Family. In this prayer, we ask for the aid or intercession of the perfect son 
Jesus Christ, Mary the perfect mother, and Joseph who is a model for every father. Councils will 
guide their parishes and community to understand and offer this important and impactful, which 
also gains a plenary indulgence for all who participate. Preparing for the Consecration to the 
Holy Family is not a single event. It is choosing a way of life for your family. Through this 
consecration, each participant is consciously choosing to be a beacon of God’s love through His 
Church.  

 As stated above, we need 4 more new members, please get those Form 100 signed. I have 

recruitment flyers and Form 100 if you need them. 

 

Gopd Bless Us All 

Grand Knight 



 

Inspirational Father’s Day Story 
 
 Nancy Perkins wrote a story about her Dad when he died unexpectedly at the 

age of 78. She wrote that it had left her and her family broken hearted and she was 

dealing with a with a lot of faith issues of her own. During the funeral mass her sister felt her phone 

vibrating in her purse and was a little surprised someone would be calling her, knowing she would be 

at her father’s funeral mass. After the service she checked her phone and found a message had been 

left by a male caller. The caller had simply said “Hi didn’t want you to worry so I thought I’d call 

and let you know I made it home.” Her sister said it must have been a wrong number but Nancy 

choose to believe that even though it wasn’t her father’s voice on the other end of the line it was 

most certainly the hand of God reassuring her and letting her know that her father had completed his 

journey and was now resting in the arms of our Heavenly Father. In John 14:2 it says “in my 

Father’s house there are many rooms. If it were not so, would I have told you that I go to prepare a 

place for you?” God knew I needed reassurance and in Matthew 6:18 it says “He knows what we 

need even before we ask it.” 

With a little bit of Faith we can see Gods hand and hear His voice guiding us along our way. 

 

Happy Fathers Day 
NSS 

 

Election of Officer’s 

Cypress Council #8599 

2019-20 Columbian year 
 

These are the candidates nominated by our nominating committee for the indicated officer positions 

for our council for the upcoming 2019-20 Columbian Year. The election will be held during this 

month’s Business Meeting on June 19th. 

  

   Grand Knight………………….. Rolando Arenz GK 

   Deputy Grand Knight…………. Richard Tkack 

   Chancellor…………………….. Brian Cota 

   Warden ……………………….. Jorge A. Rodrigue 

   Recorder………………………. Frank Faecke 

   Treasurer………………………. George Del Hierro 

   Advocate………………………. Donald Gargiulo PGK 

   Inside Guard……………………John Oliver 

   Outside Guard……………….. .. Dante Garcia 

   1 Year Trustee………………… William J. Serb III PGK 

   2 Year Trustee………………… Bobby Velasquez PGK 

   3 Year Trustee………………… James Bowler 



 

 

  

                           

  

 It is hard to believe we have reached the end of another Fraternal Year.  Though I write this 

before our elections, I am confident that all who choose to serve our Council do so with generosity 

and vigor that will benefit us all. 

 

 June 30th is Corporate Communion at the 8:00 Mass. The first 3 pews on the south side are 

reserved for us. This is an opportunity for all the Knights of our Council and their families to sit 

together in a show of unity and fraternity.  Immediately following the mass is the Officers 

Installation Ceremony, come support our new Officers. Breakfast will be served. 

 

 Council #8599 June Activities: 
 

*June 5th Officers Meeting 7:00 PM Room 6.  Everybody is welcome. 

*June 8th & 9th Special Olympics 5:45 AM Cal State Long Beach. Members are needed to help 

serve food. 

*June 19th Regular Business Meeting in the Ed Building.  The door will open at 6:30 PM, come 

early for a hot dog and meet your bother Knights. 

*June 30th Corporate Communion 8:00 Mass, please sit in first 3 reserved pews. 

Immediately after Mass will be holding the Officers Installation Ceremony.  Breakfast will be 

served. 

 

 
May God Bless  

George del Hierro 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight    

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Faith 
Family 

Community 
Life 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Louis Bloch     Jerome Costa     Frank Faecke     Bob Marsh     Jorge Rodriguez     Brian Cota     Jim Bowler 

Rolly Arenz GK     Ben Servin     Richard Tkach     Daniel Rozak     John Oliver     Ken Peterson PGK 

Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Leonardo Fernandez     Bill Serb III PGK     Mike Mercer 

George del Hierro     Horacio Castro     David Hallum     Fr. Binh Nguyen     Don Gargiulo PGK 

Lloyd Ferry     Frank Reis     George Kubeck     Joseph Cholewinski     Kevin Connell      

 

 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and in good spirits. 
 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our May meeting for $110.00 was 

Michael Morris, who was not present.  The amount will increase to $120.00 at the June meeting, so 

be there to have a chance of winning.  In July, this will re-set to $10.00. 
 

 Our election of Officers for the 2019-2010 Columbian Year will be held at our June 

Business Meeting.  Be sure to come out and vote. 
 

 There are still 74 members who haven’t paid their 2019 dues yet. Our Council now has an 

account funded by member donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members 

having financial difficulty to remain in good standing.  If you are having difficulty paying your 

2019 dues, please contact me or our Grand Knight.  Phone numbers are in the front of this bulletin, 

or you can email me with your information. Remember, a current Membership Card is required to 

participate in any Knights of Columbus functions. 
 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

the May edition contains 13 pages of pictures from our recent Council events, including pictures of 

our Council Brothers at 2nd and 3rd Degrees. 
 

 Are you missing your Member Name Badge ?  I’ve got dozens that haven’t been collected 

yet.  Come get it at our next Council Business Meeting in June. 

 
 

 

Robert Moya 6/2 Scott Schuster 6/2 Dante Garcia 6/6 

Roselito De Los Reyes 6/11 Basil Totah 6/11 Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr. 6/15 

Bert Poan 6/15 George Limar 6/17 Enrique G. Buscarolo 6/20 

Fr. Rudolph Alumam 6/23 Stan Fernando 6/23 Eugene Reising 6/24 

Brian Cota 6/26 Irv Cuevas 6/26 Bob Marsh 6/28 

 
Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.co 

http://www.kofc8599.org/
mailto:mmercer38@gmail.co


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org  

 Click on: Newsletter  

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

5th OFFICER MEETING – Rm 6 7:00pm 

7th-9th SPECIAL OLYMPICS – Long Beach State 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

16th  “FATHER’S DAY” 

19th BUSINESS MEETING – Ed Building – Election of Officer’s 7:30pm 

27th CHAPTER MEETING – St. Cecilia 7:30pm 

30th CORPORATE COMMUNION – ELECTION OF OFFICER’S 8:00am 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

10th OFFICER MEETING – Rm 6 7:00pm 

13th ADORATION 

17th BUSINESS MEETING – Ed Building 7:30pm 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

25th CHAPTER MEETING – St. Cecilia 7:30pm 

28th INSTALLATION AS PASTOR of ST. IRENAEUS CHURCH  

                                                                          (Father Binh Nguyen)            9:45 Mass 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday June 19th – 8:30AM Mass 

St. Irenaeus Church 

Carl Cholewinski PGK 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

               

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

Preparing for Eternal Life 
 

 Preparing for eternal life is a topic that most people do not like to talk about.  Death is not 

the end but the beginning of a journey to eternal life, and we will all experience it at one point in our 

life. 

Before embarking on a journey or a vacation, a lot of necessary planning and preparation is done to 

get ready for the trip. The journey to eternal life is the greatest trip we will ever undertake. 

Therefore, it requires the most preparation to get ready. For most vacations or trips, the date, time, 

and place of visits are planned in advance. However, with eternal life’s journey, we just need to be 

prepared at all times because no one knows the when or where. What are we doing to be ready for 

this inevitable journey? Remember that our life style on earth determines our preparedness!  

Here is an Inspiring Catholic quote to guide our daily living: 

“Jesus, help me to simplify my life by learning what you want me to be – and becoming that 

person.” St. Thérèse of Lisieux 

 

Remain Blessed. 

Chris Nsor 

 

 

Chancellor 

 

 



 

 

                 

 A radical pro-abortion bill that advocates introduced recently in Congress could legalize 

even the horrific late-term abortions that Philadelphia abortionist Kermit Gosnell performed before 

he was jailed for murder. The Women’s Health Protection Act as it is called would make abortion on 

demand the law of the land, and prohibit any limits on abortions up to birth. It means no abortion 

bans. 

But what exactly does “no bans” mean in reality? The sponsors refused to say. But advocates did say 

was that the bill would mean “no heartbeat bills” such as the ones in Georgia and Ohio or any other 

“non-medical restrictions on our bodies.” The bill actually would go much further, even toppling a 

Pennsylvania law that prohibits abortions after 24 weeks. It potentially could allow partial-birth 

abortions again as well. This bill could mean that horrific abortion practices such as Gosnell’s could 

be legal. 

 

 … notorious abortionist Kermit Gosnell was convicted in 2013 for killing 21 infants in utero 

(in addition to his conviction for murdering three infants with scissors after they had been born). 

Indeed, [the new bill] would wipe almost all state limits on abortion, including mandatory waiting 

period and ultrasound requirements, off the books. 

 

 … What’s the moral difference between what Kermit Gosnell did to babies born alive and a 

legal abortion at 23 weeks? That’s a question abortion advocates could not answer after Gosnell was 

convicted in 2013. The abortion advocates were asked “If abortions should be allowed after viability 

on healthy mothers with healthy unborn babies” the question was avoided, but responded with “You 

know, we just can’t engage in speculation”. After producing evidence that these late-term abortion 

cases are not just “speculation,” they did not respond, according to the report. This isn’t a gotcha 

question, It’s a question about fundamental human rights. There are likely thousands of elective 

abortions performed later than 20 weeks into pregnancy each year. Yet abortion advocates will not 

talk about them, even as they introduce legislation to make them legal across the country. Abortion 

activists claimed that the Kermit Gosnell horrors were an anomaly. But if they succeed in passing 

laws to allow unrestricted, unregulated abortion on demand once again, they could allow back alley 

abortionists like Gosnell to practice on main street, unhindered and unchecked. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

Frank Faecke (714) 768-2757(C) - Jim Bowler (714) 803-6119(C) 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brothers, 

  

 With this end of the Columbian year upon us, thank you to those Brothers that helped our 

council grow in membership. A big thanks to our Worthy Grand Knight who really did his part in 

recruiting. You still have time to ask that potential member to join The Experience of a Lifetime. 

With so many things going on we did not have a membership drive that was mentioned in the 

newsletter.  This will be my last input for this Columbian Year as a new membership chairman has 

been appointed, but we need to help him for the upcoming Columbian year. 

 

 Now that the month of June is upon us, have you asked that Collage student to join our 

order? This is the time when the youth transition from being a child to being an adult. Young men 

are graduating from high school and are coming of age. Some will go to college, some will join the 

military, and some will go to work. We have to ask them to join now and give them the benefits that 

all men, especially young men, deserve. I attended a First Degree and three young men who had just 

graduated from high school became Brother Knights and all had just turned 18. 

 

 In the working world, opportunities exit for networking and mentoring. Knight's leadership 

opportunities can be listed on a resume. As young men go away to college, a great way to stay 

connected to the Catholic community is through joining the collage council or local council. You 

would be surprised of many college councils are in our order today. Have you asked that friend of 

yours to join? 

 

Fraternally 

 

 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Membership Director 

 May Meeting 

                          $110.00 

Mike Morris 

 

June Meeting = $120.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 



 

                                   

                                                                        
 

                                                               

                                                          JUNE TUNES 
      

 FAITH IN ACTION has led us knights to some wonderful experiences of the Holy Spirit in 

2019. What is in store for us in June besides the Consecration to the Holy Family and the Installation 

of new officers? 

 

 In January several of us knights spent the weekend in the Sierra Madre foothills at Mater 

Dolorosa Retreat House to experience the very presence of Jesus surrounded by God's creation, 

walking the outdoor Stations of the Cross, joyfully sharing the mass and reflections each day fueled 

by delicious food. Later in the month we joined the Pro-Life ministry at St. Irenaeus to hear two 

blessed ladies share their testimonies of God's grace along with beautiful music and the Living 

Rosary.  

 

 Lent allowed us to fast, pray, and offer alms as each Friday we cooked fish and fries and 

other goodies at the parish hall. We joined several parish groups in the Fish Fries to raise money for 

charities and to provide good food and fellowship. 

 

 Easter Season came with all our priests, who are brother knights, rejoicing at Jesus' 

Resurrection. Father Binh, our Chaplain, has called us fellow knights to join in with many parish 

groups. That is the very essence of FAITH IN ACTION! The paschal candle, which Fr. Binh 

finished preparing at the Easter Vigil mass, has represented Christ throughout the Easter Season and 

throughout the year at each funeral. Our brother knights have faithfully served at each of our over 

100 funerals in our parish. They have done spiritual (comfort families) and corporal (help bury the 

dead) Works of Mercy. The paschal candle stands for Jesus to whom the priest brings the deceased 

and for whom the mass is offered to ask Jesus to bring them into His Kingdom.  

 

 Through Father Binh's urging, knights helped serve the Mothers Day Brunch. We'll also help 

at the parish picnic in August and fiesta in September. Thanks for reflecting with me on these gifts 

which the Holy Spirit has given to our council and to our parish. In closing, let us take to heart the 

challenge of Deacon Bruce (also a knight) to ask the Holy Spirit how we can fulfill Jesus' 

COMMAND to love one another each day! 

 

   Love and prayers,  

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 

 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman TBA 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor                William J. Serb III PGK          826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


